

Republic of the Philippines

DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION



Wangal, La Trinidad, Benguet 2601

Office of the SDS: (074) 422-6570 (telefax); Administrative Office: (074) 422-3790; Accounting Office: (074) 422-7501; Supply Office: (074) 424-2863; Lobby/Officer of the Day: (074) 422-2001

October 2, 2017

DIVISION MEMORANDUM NO. 224 _____ S. 2017

CHIEFS, CID AND SGOD TO:

PSDS's/CP's

PUBLIC, PRIVATE ELEMENTARY AND SECONDARY SCHOOL HEADS

STAKEHOLDERS

MARIE CARÒLYN B. VERANO, CESO VI FROM:

Schools Division Superintendent 🕏

SUBJECT: BRIGADA ESKWELA SA MARAWI

1. The armed conflict in Marawi City which started in May, 2017 has resulted to the disruption of classes in the area. While the Armed Forces of the Philippines is doing its best to put back the peace and order the soonest time; education cannot wait. **Education must continue!** DepEd Central Office is spearheading the move with the hash tag "Bangon Marawi". It needs the support of every one in putting up the City stand on its feet and allow our Marawi children to cope up with their lessons. Twelve (12) schools opened classes on September 5, 2017; more to follow. They needed us very badly for the repair of their war torn schools.

- 2. For easier of shipment of assistance to the recipient Marawi schools, it is preferred that financial assistance or in cash form will be collected by this office rather than construction materials, to be sent to the DepEd's donation hub in Iligan City National High School.
- 3. Collections from students, parents, individuals, teaching and non-teaching staffs including the SDO personnel, groups, associations, will be received by school heads to be submitted to the district heads and to be remitted to the Division Office c/o SocMob. Private Schools and public secondary schools may opt to remit directly to the above mentioned office.
- 4. Target period of submission of collections at the Schools Division Office is on or before October 20, 2017.
- 5. Wide dissemination and support to this memo is encouraged.